UPPER MACUNGIE TOWNSHIP

PARKS AND RECREATION BOARD

Monthly Meeting
January 31, 2013
The monthly meeting for the Upper Macungie Township Recreation Board was held on January 31, 2013, at the Municipal Building.  The following Recreation Board members were present: Jim Adams, April Navarra, Andrea Russell, Dave Kentner and Sean Gill.   Board members not in attendance: Rich Kiser, Chuck Thomas & Linda Gorr.  Also present at the meeting were UMT Board of Supervisors Ed Earley, UMT Board of Supervisors Secretary Kathy Rader, Jim Soltis and Valerie Brosky.  
The meeting was called to order at 7:30pm by UMT Recreation Member David Kentner at which time all present were asked to join him in the Pledge of Allegiance to the flag of the United States.

A motion was made by Andrea Russell and seconded by Jim Adams and all were in favor of approving the November meeting minutes.    

Public Comments – Jorge Medero, Jeff Pascoe and Steve Raub all addressed the need for more ballfields.  Steve is interested in donating 10-20K in more fields at Breinigsville Park where the upper field could hold two more ballfields.  Breinigsville limited parking maybe an issue and due to MDS permit it maybe more feasible to focus on Grange Park.  Jeff Pascoe is interested in the serving on the Recreation Board and submitted an application.  In addition Lynn Staples attended and wants to bring Zumba to Independent Park.  Different payment structures were discussed, however, the downstairs needs to be finished first.   
2013 Recreation Board Elections:  Motions made by Jim Adams and seconded by Sean Gill.  Motion to close, Sean Gill, seconded by Andrea Russell and all 5 members voted Rich Kiser as the elected Chairman, David Kentner as the Vice- Chairman and Chuck Thomas as the Secretary.
The Audubon Society sent a thank you letter in recognition of our Parks departments’ effort at clearing brush for bird watching at Route 100 Park.
Old Business

Dog Park – The grant was denied.  We will reapply next year.  Second fenced area is finished.  $305 was raised due to the Donation Letter placed at the park.  Money Thermometer was suggested by Andrea.
2012/2013 Scheduled Fall/Winter Community Programs 
Pick-up Volleyball - (Tue. 8-10 pm Sept thru Feb) – good turnout.  There is a possibility of continuing the program through March.  Rich has baseball but April could continue it.  
SAT Practice Test – Rescheduled for April 13th from 9-1:30 with a result date of April 23 from 6-7pm.  Update the flyer and give to Parkland High School.
Basic Boating Course –February 9th from 9am to 5pm at Independent Park – 16 signed up. May be the last year. 
Game Night – Rescheduled for February 22nd from 6-9 at Independent Park – No registration needed.  

Tree Trimming Course – March 5th – 3 signed up.
Pet CPR & First Aide – May 25th from 9-12:30pm – 1 signed up.

Program Evaluation Form – Approved, all board members were for the new form, none against.  

Tennis Clinics - Two 5 week spring sessions will run from April 2 to May 2 and May 7 to June 6.  Checking with attorney to see if new background checks are required and who will be running the program this year.  
Junior Golf – Jeff Wambold may not be able to teach the course because the City of Allentown feels it maybe a conflict of interest.  Jeff is going to re-address it with additional information.  Jim Adams will contact Allentown. A suggestion was made to contact Mark Csencsits of Bethlehem.  Valerie will contact him.   
Family Fun Night – Should we introduce games to Movies in the Park at 6pm instead of a separate night?  Contact Life Church to see if they would be interested in running the games.

Additional programs for 2013 include: Movies in the Park, Family Fishing (two dates 6/8 & 7/20), Geocache, 5K run/Walk for Parks, Barktoberfest, AARP safe driving class and Babysitting class.

Lacrosse Clinic – Sean Gill happily reported that due to the large number of girls attending the 8-week clinic held at the Velocity Sports facility on Nestle Way in January that they have now formed a girl’s league and received a big donation of $8,000 in equipment from SPYA.  

Independent Park Community Center – Grand Opening on hold.  The basement (drywall, spackle and painting) has not been started due to work on parks bathrooms.  
Update On Parks Projects – Installing new Park bathroom stalls and Lone Lane bathrooms are being remodeled.  Grange playground’s surface will be installed when it gets warmer.
Grants – Grange splash park grant denied, resubmit to build the parking lot.

Recreation Board Open Position – Two applications were received.  To be reviewed and voted on at the next meeting.

Public Comments – St Lukes will be having the Emergency Preparedness Day again this year.

A motion was made by Sean Gill, seconded by Andrea Russell to adjourn the meeting at 8:45pm.  Next month's meeting is scheduled for February 28th at 7:00pm at the Township Building.
Charles Thomas

Secretary
UMT Parks and Recreation Board
